
Hart County Recreation Department
Recreation Advisory Board Minutes
March 12, 2012
Draft
Present:  Marshall Sayer, Lonnie Robinson, Bob Frye, Bill Granger, & Mark White
Staff Present:  Jim Owens, 
Special Guest: Ilka McConnell, Archway Partnerships
Call to Order:
The meeting was called to order by Marshall Sayer, Chairman.  
A motion to approve the minutes from the last meeting was made by Mark White, 2nd by Lonnie Robinson.  Motion carried 5-0.
Member Reports:  Lonnie Robinson referenced the sizing of the shirts for the youth basketball program.  Bill Granger reported that the bench at the tennis court is missing.  He also mentioned the cracks in the tennis court surface.  Chairman Sayer discussed an old mission statement.  A motion was made by Bill Granger to amend the old mission statement for the updated version created by this board.  A 2nd was provided by Mark White.  Vote: 5-0.  The new mission statement reads as follows:
The Hart County Recreation Department is dedicated to providing a quality park system with leisure activities for all residents of the County by having a range of safe, clean, and accessible parks and recreation facilities, while assisting in the planning and development of new facilities and programs to meet the needs and continued growth of the County.

Directors Report:  Director Owens gave an analysis and final report on the 2012 youth basketball program.  Various conversations regarding issues with coaches and uniforms were discussed.
Ilka McConnell came to talk about the upcoming community meeting(s) to discuss what to expect and how things will be run.  Three questions will be posed to the attendees.

1.  What is the HCRD doing well?

2. What is the HCRD not doing well?

3. What would you do if money were no object?

Board members were curious about any existing long range plan.  Members were informed as to the existing plan which expired in 2011.  The Long Range Plan for the “New Park” has phases.  Phase one has not been fully completed while Phase two & Phase three have not been started.
Board members discussed the S.P.L.O.S.T. funds and how they are to be used.
A motion to adjourn was made by Mark White and a 2nd by Lonnie Robinson.
Minutes by James A. Owens, CPRP

Recreation Director
Cc:  
Board of Commissioners

Jon Caime, County Administrator 
